

SSC Meeting Minutes 3/8/17

Meeting called to order at 5:02 pm by Michelle

Attendees: Cheryl, Michelle, Nicole, Parminder, Sue, Gina, and Kerry

Special guest: Jaime Catlett

Last meeting minutes were reviewed and motion to approve was made by Parminder.  
\_\_\_Gina\_\_\_\_\_ second.

Jaime went over her current role in the district and also reviewed her roll for next year. Currently she is an Instructional Coach 50/50 at CC and SO. Next year the plan is to have her be an Instructional Coach (District funded) for CC only and be our Project Specialist (to be funded by our Supplemental Budget and Donations). As a project specialist she will head (coach) the STEAM, STEM and a real Maker Space Room, etc. Gina went through next year's preliminary budget that was approved by District. Questions were raised about what will be eliminated in order to fund the Project Specialist out of the Budget. The general budget should not be affected, as the funds to pay for the project specialist would come out of the supplemental budgets not general school budget. Nicole asked if there were any special tools/technology required to build on this effort. Jaime stated that there are programs out there like RAFT that would be willing to come and help design our maker space and help equip it.

Cheryl asked if the staff has a say in Jaime's new position to get a total buy in or will it be a given that this will happen. Curious of the roll out of the program. Principal can use school funds to fund a position.

Jaime discussed moving the maker space room from C101 to another room. Room A100 would be nice but that room is utilized for many other classes. Most likely it will remain in room C101.

DAC/DELAC Meeting – 2/15/17

Michelle reported out that they reviewed the LCAP data and discussed/created a “wordle” and which word stood out. “More” apparently was it. LCAP data was presented in various forms for groups to digest. Also discussed was declining funding.

DAC Meeting – 3/7/17

Nicole reported on how we teach globally competent students 21<sup>st</sup> century skills and technology. Talked about the Global exchange program with Beijing. K Smith is currently doing this currently and has worked on a project together.

Gina mentioned CLR – Culturally & Linguistically Responsive. There is on-going training for this. Validating and bridging the home culture with school. Bringing it in with respect, empathy through building a better understanding of the diversity among us.

My Name/My Identity was also talked about...

Digital citizenship – Nicole was hoping to hear about how other countries were connected digitally and how they are using technology to connect globally in education? Intra & inter models? Discussed digital footprint and that it could be positive or negative and that your footprint always stays with you. Ruth presented at the DAC content creation tools (which are on-line tools.)

Content creation was also discussed.

Next DAC meeting is 5/3 (The Role of Assessment and Surveys) – Nicole will attend.

Next SSC meeting is 5/10.

School Safety Plan – Gina handed out copies of our Comprehensive School Safety Plan and Appendices and discussed what was put in place for safety. Appendices included information from the Youth Truth Surveys and the District Safety Surveys.

Add to our agenda for next meeting “PBIS” (Positive Behavior Intervention Support) which ties directly into the school safety plan.

List surveys this year – Project Cornerstone, Youth Truth, Healthy Kids, & Mental Health. Will probably have one more this spring?

Other – Did not have time to share district and school-wide outcomes and if time allows they will be shared at our next meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 6:02 pm.